Dear Councilors:

I live diagonally across the street from Phillips Avenue School, parking in that area can be
very difficult on most days, especially when you have at least two and sometimes three
pickup trucks parked in front of my house; with two being from Davis Street, which takes up
5 normal spots in front of my house. And now that the city has instituted the street cleaning
program on every Tuesday and Thursday nights, I would ask, where do you propose we park
on those nights?

Unless you live on the Boulevard in that area, you really do not understand the parking
situation in that area. Is there parking during the day...absolutely! I would ask that you do a
study for a month after 9 p.m.

You all know me, and you know that I’m apolitical but this is a quallty of life issue for me
with regard to this issue.

My family has lived on that block for over 100 years; I think we understand the issues in that
area.

I would respectfully request that this correspondence be made part of the record with regard
to this Council Agenda Item.

Respectfully
Nick Nanopoulos
285 Ashley Boulevard

25. WRITTEN MOTION, Councilors Gomes, requesting, that Mayor

Mitchell and Mark Champagne, Commissioner of the Department of Facilities and
Fleet Management take immediate action to notify all residents in the area of the
Phillips Avenue School, 249 Phillips Avenue that they have 21 days to remove
Their cars from the school parking lot and that the City permanently close the
School parking lot area due to the condition of the building and the safety and the
Liability to the City: and further, that the only time parking will be permitted for the
Time being will be when a snow ban is in effect, and that snow ban parking only is
permitted on the east side of property and that the whole entire area not be used
due to the conditions of the building; and further, that any car not removed within
21 days be towed at the owners expense out of the City-owned parking lot and the
parking lot be chained closed till further notice. (To be Referred to the Committee
on Public Safety and Neighborhoods, the Mayor Mitchell and Mark Champagne,
Commissioner of the Department of Facilities and Fleet Management and Rule 40

Waived.)

26. WRITTEN MOTION, Councillor Gomes, requesting, that Mayor

Mitchell and DPT Commissioner Ponte consider that the Department of
Infrastructure put on a night and weekend crew to deal with the pothole situation
that is erupting all over the City due to the recent rain storms and the warm weather
approaching; this action will give an opportunity to the crew to get a lot more work
done while there is less congestion throughout the City.




